	TAVISTOCK Athletic Club
	www.tavistockathletics.co.uk


Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 6th October 2021 – using Zoom
	Present: Alistair Kinsey (Chairman), Jonathan Cowell (Treasurer), 
Ian Collacott (Male Welfare Officer), Richard Nettleship (Race Administrator), 
Alistair Peers (Funding co-ordinator), Elaine Fileman (Junior Coach Co-Ordinator)

& Sally Lipscombe (Secretary)

	Apologies: Sarah Prior & James Armstrong

	

	1
	Matters Arising from Last Month’s Minutes:
· None
	

	2
	Treasurer’s Report:

· Jonathan produced his report to the committee prior to the meeting
· No outstanding invoices – payment received by Mansbridge & Balment in period.

· Net receipts into bank since 30/09/2021 until 02/10/2021 are ZERO
· During the period income totalled £5.1k, with the key drivers being:

· £3644 from Tavy 7 entry fees

· £748 from Junior and Senior Membership

· During the period expenditure totalled £2.2k, with the key drivers being:

·  £1000 donation to the Lions Club (Tavy Relay)

· £676.45 related to equipment purchases

· £558.25 of matting for Senior Meeting area at the track

· £118.20 for resistance bands.

· Net profit of £2.8k in the period, £24k for the YTD.
· £150 given to Westward League
	

	3
	Coaching & Competition:
· The Westward League started on Sunday 10th October.
· Tavy 7 – a meeting has taken place with key leaders.  The race licence has now been approved.  There won’t be a Fun Run this year.  The Ross Shield will go ahead.  TAC to provide drinks refreshments only, no food.  The Lions are hoping to provide some marshals but if any club members are able to help with anything on 31st October, please do let a member of the committee know.  Thank You.
· Seniors now have new “numbered” groups 1 – 7, training plans for each group to be published onto the website.

· 15 of our juniors are taking part in the first Sports Hall event 17th October, this is the first of 5 events, cost is £4 per fixture.  We would like to see more of our juniors taking part in these events; a discussion was had about the possibility of the club paying half the cost.

· The Track & Field records have been updated by Elaine. Elaine to organise the certificates being printed by Dart Print.
· Elaine to organise the triple A badges for the awards evening.

· An email has gone out asking for members/parents to consider doing an Officials Course, as we’re short of  our own officials, if anyone would like to put themselves forward for this then please contact Alistair P.
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	Facilities:
· The porta loos by the track still need to be addressed.
· Alistair has had a meeting with the college where it was agreed they would pay for the flood lights to be fixed.

· All agreed on the purchase of a weight bench & squat rack.

· On 6th November the Lions are hosting a fireworks display at the football club.
	AK
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	Media:
· Richard suggested that more local publicity was needed for the club, if anyone is able to help with this then please let a member of the committee know – thank you.
	

	6
	Presentation Evening:

· Catering is now booked.
· Most trophies are in from the winners 2019, we’re still awaiting some more so please check if you were an award winner in 2019 & please do return your trophy or shield to Alistair Kinsey.
· On the evening of the awards evening; 26th November the Lions will be switching on the Christmas lights in the Town Square, this will not affect our evening.
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 3rd November 
	


